
TOWN OF PENDLETON
6570 Campbell Boulevard
Lockport, NY  14094

Joel Maerten, Supervisor
Phone:  (716) 625-8833

Fax:  (716) 625-6295
jmaerten@pendletonny.us

March 14, 2020

Dear Pendleton Families:

By now all are quite aware of the new reality facing people around the world due to the 
threat of infection from the Coronavirus or COVID-19.  News continues to unfold  
throughout each day as leaders at the federal, state, and local level take action to address 
all aspects of the affects of this health threat on our daily lives.  As each day goes by, we 
all worry about how our family's life will be affected by our country's response to this 
pandemic.

From the beginning, the Town of Pendleton's Emergency Services Coordinator has 
maintained regular contact with the Niagara County Sheriff's Office and Office of 
Emergency Services, reporting updates to Town leaders.  As of the time of the posting of 
this message, there are no changes to any of the Town of Pendleton's operations.  
However, we will continue to follow the lead of New York State and Niagara County and
should it be necessary, operations will be modified as necessary to properly coordinate 
the Town's role in mitigating the effects of this threat.  Updated information will be 
posted as quickly and conspicuously as possible, including on the Town's website, 
Facebook page, and Town Hall sign.

There certainly are more questions than answers at this point and I encourage everyone to
remain well-informed, including watching for updated online information from the 
Center for Disease Control (CDC), New York State, and the Niagara County Health 
Department.  Should anyone have any questions or concerns related to the Town of 
Pendleton's role in fighting the spread and affects of COVID-19, please feel free to 
contact me at (716) 625-8833.

Sincerely,

Joel Maerten


